
 DEAR DAIRYVILLE 
Keeping The Community Informed            May, 2012 Issue 

From Our President’s Desk 
     

My recent election as President of the Dairyville Community Club came as something of a 
surprise last Christmas. I had participated in many Community Club activities over the year (in fact, my 
wife and I had our first date at an Orchard Festival), but I had never really thought about getting 
involved and giving back. I would like to sincerely thank the Club members for giving me that 
opportunity (and the nudge to take it).   

  
The Club does so many great things for our community, and has so many great people involved. Just this year, we will be 
awarding $15,500 in scholarships to some truly outstanding local students. We have also contributed $4,600 to Lassen View 
Elementary School, giving each class and department a gift card to benefit their program, with a little extra for the Maintenance 
Department in gratitude for their hard work maintaining the beautiful field we use for the Orchard Festival each year. None of 
this would be possible without your support, and without the hard work of some very dedicated people on the Board of Directors 
and in the community.  
  
The Club's community activities, including the upcoming Pancake Breakfast, help support these community contributions - and 
also provide a wonderful opportunity to get together and have fun with your friends and neighbors. The Pancake Breakfast is 
coming up Sunday, June 3rd, from 7 a.m. to 11 a.m. at the Lassen View School, and we hope to see you there! 
  
The best part of our Dairyville community is the people, and it only gets better when more of us get together. Please renew your 
membership, encourage your neighbors to join, and volunteer for one of our fun events. Thank you. 

Arthur Wylene, President

            44th Annual Inside This Issue: 
Dairyville Community Club, Inc. Article

           Pancake Breakfast  
 

Enjoy a delicious pancake  
breakfast with your family, friends and  
neighbors on Sunday, June 3, 2012 at  
Lassen View School.  Breakfast will be  
served 7:00a.m. until 11:00a.m.  The meal will consist of fluffy  
pancakes hot off of the griddle, savory sliced ham, eggs 
prepared especially for you, orange juice, coffee and milk.  
Locally grown nuts and prunes will be available for you to 
sprinkle on your pancakes. 

Hal Crain and his crew of cooks, servers, ticket takers, 
and dish washers will be ready to provide you with a warm 
welcome and a hot meal.   

Join us for this special annual event.  It is always a 
great time to visit with your friends and neighbors while 
supporting the local community. 
 

Ticket prices are:  
 

  $4.00 Pre-sale adults 
  $3.00 Pre-sale kids (12 and under) 
  $4.50 At-the-door adults 
  $3.50 At-the-door kids (12 and under) 
 

Tickets are available at the following locations: 
Jill’s Market in Dairyville  
Los Molinos Hardware 

 
 This is one of our fundraising events for the year and 
we hope that you will come renew your membership and show 
your support for the Community Club! 
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The Dairyville Community Club, Inc. Is Proud To Introduce The

Class of 2012 Lower-Division Scholarship Recipients 
 The Dairyville Community Club, Inc. Scholarship Fund is comprised of monies that are contributed by individuals as a gift in memory of a friend or 
a loved one or in honor of a special occasion.  The Annual Orchard Festival generates funds as well through sponsorships and Festival profits.  Since 1998, 
the Dairyville Community Club, Inc. has awarded $126,000 in college scholarships to dozens of outstanding local students. 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

    
 
       
 

     Christina’s hobbies include ranching and skiing.  She has 
received her American Red Cross CPR / First Aid Certification and 
has been involved with the R.O.P. Health Occupations program 
through the high school.  She is currently a Courtesy Clerk at 
Raley’s in Red Bluff.  She has also volunteered her time with the 
Special Olympics and Give a Kid a Smile Day. 

 Kaitlin McKee 
       $1,000 
 
 
 
 
 
 

     Kaitlin will be 

 
 
 
school Admissions offices.  She plans to major in Business and 
Finance with a minor in Applied Mathematics.  Kaitlin will be 
working toward earning a Master’s degree.  Ultimately, she hopes to 
become an Accountant. 
     Kaitlin enjoys many hobbies including; fishing, working out, 
music, rafting, reading, puzzles and swimming.  She belongs to 
several clubs including; CSF, Student Government / Leadership, 
ETS, HOSA, Connect Crew, the Book Club and the school band.  
Kaitlin has also volunteered her time at the Relay for Life, as a 
member of the Sober Grad committee, at the Dairyville Orchard 
Festival, Kelly Griggs Ice Cream Social, Dr. Seuss Day, Career 
Day, Junior Art Walk, and as an Ambassador for Dutch Bros.  She 
also has work experience as a scorekeeper for Sacred Heard 
basketball games and tournaments. 
     In her essay, Kaitlin states, “Through Student Government and 
other activities, I have discovered the joy I get from being in charge 
of something worthwhile.  I have found out how much I love to help 
the people around me.  Also, I have discovered my motivation and 
the fact that if I see something I want, I work my hardest to achieve 
my goal.” 
     Kaitlin is the daughter of Telford McKee and Mary Coultas. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

     Christina states in her essay, “While working and attending 
school my junior year, I enrolled in the R.O.P. Health Occupations 
program to obtain and gain more knowledge of the medical field.  
The R.O.P. program allowed me to work side-by-side with nurses 
and physicians and hands on with patients in the Emergency  
 
 

graduating from Red    
Bluff High School in June.  She has 
been accepted to CSU, Chico and the 
University of Oregon.  She is still 
waiting to hear from CSU, Fullerton.  
Kaitlin will make her decision of which 
of these colleges she will be   attending 
when  she  has  heard  from  all of the 

Christina Oliver 
$1,000 

 

     Christina will also be graduating 
from Red Bluff High School this year.  
She will be attending CSU, Chico in 
the fall majoring in Biological 
Sciences and minoring in Spanish.  
She plans to earn a Doctor of 
Medicine degree and hopes to have 
a career as a Doctor specializing in 
trauma. 

Department at St. Elizabeth Community Hospital.  I have always 
been passionate for the medical field and my experience in the ER 
only cembented my desire to become a Medical Doctor.” 
     Christina is the daugher of Kevin and Mary Oliver. 
 

Erin Fennel  

$1,000 
 

      Erin is another Red Bluff High 
School senior who will be graduating 
in June.  She will be attending the 
University of California, Santa 
Barbara in the fall majoring in 
Political Science and minoring in 
International Relations / Pre-Law.  
Her ultimate goal is to earn her Juris  
Doctorate and to become an Interna-   

tional Lawyer. 
     Erin’s hobbies and interests include swimming, soccer, reading, 
science health, technology and Psychology.  She has also been 
quite active with school sports, Connect Crew, SCNAC Club, Gay-
Straight Alliance, FCA/FCS, Leadership, and Spartans Go Green 
Club.  Erin has volunteered at the Tehama County Special 
Olympics for the past three years, was a Church Nursery Assistant 
for two years, and a Vacation Bible School Camp Leader for two 
years.  She has also been an employee at Julia’s Fruit Stand for 
four years. 
     In her essay, Erin writes, “Have you ever felt invincible, like you 
could change the world?  Like you could reform societies and mend 
broken ties between nations?  That is my dream.  I have chosen to 
further my education so that one day I will have all the tools I could 
ever need to truly unite our world.  Our society is becoming global, 
but to this day we are not ready to come together.  All of the 
different perspectives will fit together like the pieces of a jigsaw 
puzzle, but right now we don’t know what picture the puzzle should 
make.” 
     Erin is the daughter of Jeff and Ruth Fennel. 
 

Mackenzie 
Clements 

 

$1,000 
 

 
     Mackenzie has been named a 2012 Top Academic Senior.  She 
is the high school French Club President, a member of CSF and 
FCA.  She enjoys music, piano, culinary arts, reading and literature.  
Mackenzie has also been a member of the school volleyball team.  
She has volunteered her time for the Butte Humane Society and the 
Special Olympics.  She also has work experience doing child and 

     Mackenzie will also be graduating 
from Red Bluff High School next month.  
In the fall she will be attending Cornish 
College of the Arts in Seattle, 
Washington.  She plans to earn a 
Master of Fine Arts degree and hopes 
to become a Professional Dancer / 
Choreographer and Dance Professor.
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pet care.         Areli is the daughter of Demetrio Munoz and Yolanda 
Castaneda.   In the essay that Mackenzie submitted she states, “Dance is a 

combination of all the things I love the most.  It combines music, 
athleticism, grace, and beauty into one amazing form of art.  
Dance has opened me up to a new way of expressing myself.  I 
am normally a quiet and shy person, but when I dance I feel a 
total sense of freedom and exhilaration. “ 

 Katherine Dillon 
$750 

 

     Katherine is a graduating senior at Red 
Bluff High School.  In the fall she plans to 
attend California State University, Chico 
where she will be majoring in International 
Relations and minoring in Portuguese and 
Math.  Katherine’s goal is to become a  

M k i i th d ht f R d d J if Cl t
Lottie Jones 

$1,000 
 

     Lottie will be graduating from Red 
Bluff High School in June.  She plans to 
attend Cal Poly, San Luis Obispo in the 
fall.  Lottie plans to major in and 
ultimately have a career in Construction 
Management. 

 
Public Relations Specialist. 
     In her free time Katherine enjoys playing golf, horseback riding 
and reading.  She is a member of CSF and the high school golf 
team.  She has volunteered her time as a Bell-Ringer for the 
Salvation Army, as an Assistant for the Special Olympics and has 
been a helper at various Tehama County Schools.  Her work 
experience includes babysitting, elder care, and pizza making for 
Round Table Pizza. 

     Lottie’s hobbies include basketball, 
reading, and running.  She has also completed nine years of 
piano lessons.  She has been a member of the high school 
volleyball and basketball teams for several years.  Lottie has 
provided volunteer service through her church and has traveled 
to Mexico, Guatemala, and Africa on mission trips.  She has also 
worked on her family prune and walnut farm since she was in the 
fourth grade. 

     In her essay, Katherine states, “College was never a matter of 
‘if’, it was a matter of ‘when’ for me.  Now that it is senior year, for 
me, I can look back and honestly say that I did my best to prepare 
myself for college.  In pursuing higher education, I’ve taken most of 
the difficult classes available to the school and excelled in them.  
Even the classes I did not excel in, I took it in stride as a part of the 
give-and-takes of success and failure.”      In her essay, Lottie says, “In Construction Management, I will 

be able to travel to places all over the world and interact with all 
of the people involved in the different projects I will be working 
on.  As opposed to working in a compact office all day with 
Architectural Engineering, Construction Management will allow 
me to feed my passion of engineering combined with my love of 
travel and meeting new people.” 

     Katherine is the daughter of Steve and Helena Dillon. 
 

Eric Espinosa 
$500 

     Lottie is the daughter of Buck and Janilee Jones.  

 
 
Upon the completion of his studies, Eric hopes to become a 
Business Administrator. 

     As is the case with all of our high 
school scholarship recipients this year, 
Eric will be graduating from Red Bluff 
High School in June.  He will be 
attending Shasta College in the fall 
where he will be working toward a 
degree in Business Administration.  He 
also plans to minor in Economics. 

 

Areli Munoz 
$750 

     Eric has earned the rank of Eagle Scout, the highest and most 
prestigious award in the Boy Scout program.  He has also received 
the American Legion School Award and the Nate Rebol Award.  He 
has been a member of the high school Track and Cross Country 
teams for the past three years.  His volunteer service includes 
Mormon Helping Hands and other church projects.  During the 
summer and other vacations he works for his father’s business. 
     In his essay Eric states, “Education is what gets people farther in 
life.  I have always strived to earn good grades and have good 
values…. I believe in not only bettering myself, but also my 
community… I am trying to save money so I am going to attend 
Shasta College in the fall, then transfer to Brigham Young 
University to earn my degrees.  I want to major in Business 
Administration, and minor in Economics.  I have always had a 
business mindset, and I am very excited to go into that field.” 
     Eric is the son of Tad and Linda Espinosa. 

 

   
Areli intends to major in Nursing and minor in Sociology.  Upon 
the completion of her education, Areli hopes to become a 
Registered Nurse. 

     Areli is another one of our 
scholarship recipients who will be 
graduating from Red Bluff High School 
next month.  Although Areli has been 
accepted to CSU, Sacramento & Chico, 
and East Bay University, she will begin 
her college studies at Butte College. 

     Her hobbies and interests include reading, playing basketball, 
helping her family and spending time with her friends.  Areli has 
been a member of CSF and has volunteered at the Dairyville 
Orchard Festival.   
     Areli states in her essay, “Wanting to better myself as a 
person and helping people makes me want to get a higher 
education, as well as wanting to make my parents proud makes 
me want to go to college.  They came to this land to give me 
things that they never had.  They always tell me to take 
advantage of these opportunities that they didn’t get, and I feel 
like that’s exactly what I’m doing.  I’m proud of myself.”  
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Lower-Division Scholarship Recipients continued 
 

  
minoring in Photography.  Upon graduation from college, Yesenia 
hopes to have a career as a Dental Hygienist or a Physical Therapist. 
     Yesenia’s hobbies include dance, photography, music and taking 
walks.  She is a member of the Yearbook Staff at school.  She has 
had volunteer experience assisting with the Lassen View School 
Halloween Carnival and the Tehama County Mentoring Program 
(SERRF). 
     In the essay that she prepared, Yesenia states, "I want to wake up 
every morning and look forward to my job.  I want my career to be 
something I absolutely enjoy doing, not just something to bring in 
money.  I can only do this if I continue my education.  With just a high 
school diploma, I can’t really do much that I’d want to.  But I’m smart 
and I know I can do anything if I really set my mind to it.  I am 
determined to go to college and become someone successful in life.” 
     Yesenia is the daughter of Marco and Alma Zepeda. 
 

 

 The Dairyville Community 
Club, Inc.  

Yesenia Zepeda 
$500 

Is Pleased To Introduce The 
2012  Upper-Division  
Agricultural Studies 

Scholarship Recipients 

 

     Yesenia will also be graduating from 
Red Bluff High School in June.  In the fall 
she plans to attend either Shasta College 
or California State University, 
Sacramento.  Yesenia will be majoring in 
Dental Hygiene  or Physical  Therapy and   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Corey Carpenter - $2,000 
 

Mariah Smith  Corey graduated from Red Bluff High School in 2009.  He has 
lived in Tehama County his whole life.  He began his college 
education at Modesto Junior College and then transferred to 
California State University, Chico.  Corey is currently majoring   in   
Animal   Science and minoring in Agriculture Science.  He is 
working toward earning a PhD in Animal Science with an emphasis 
in Ruminant and Monogastric Nutrition.  Upon completion of his 
studies Corey plans to be a University Professor. 

 $500  
 

 

 Corey has been involved in several clubs and 
organizations during his college years.  While at CSU, Chico he has 
become involved in the Young Cattlemen’s Association, Tehama 
County Cattlemen’s, California Cattlemen’s Association and the 
California Farm Bureau.  He has volunteered his time as a speaker 
and demonstrator for Nasco Company Livestock Fitting, Showing & 
Husbandry classes and the Tehama District Fair Livestock Show & 
Auction. 
 Corey wrote in his essay about the “disconnect between 
the producer and the consumer” and his concern that the general 
public does not understand “how their food gets from the field to the 
fork”.  He continues to say that “We, as agriculturists, can never be 
too good at educating the public about why we do what we do.”   
 A letter of recommendation was received on Corey’s 
behalf from Celina Johnson, Phd Associate Professor at CSU, 
Chico.  Her letter states that, “Corey will take full advantage of any 
opportunity that comes his way!  Furthermore, he desires to 
increase his knowledge regarding the livestock industry by serving 
as the National Junior Swine Association Western Region Director 
for this year!  This type of involvement shows Corey’s commitment 
to the swine industry and his understanding of the need to be 
actively engaged in industry!” 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
Shasta College in the fall.  She will be majoring in Sociology and 
Psychology and minoring in Communications.  She will be 
working toward earning a Master’s degree and hopes to study 
abroad as well. 

     Mariah will be graduating from Red 
Bluff High School in June.  Although 
Mariah has been accepted at California 
State University, Chico; CSU, 
Sacramento; Humboldt, San Diego 
State; Butte College and Shasta 
College, Mariah plans to attend Butte or  

     Mariah’s hobbies include basketball and dance.  At school, 
she belongs to CSF, Dance II, FCA, and Student Government.  
She is also a Coca Cola Referee.  Mariah has volunteered her 
time for the Community Center and for school activities, and as a 
Junior Volunteer at Mercy Medical Center.  Currently, Mariah is 
an employee of Bud’s Jolly Kone in Red Bluff. 
     In Mariah’s essay she states, “I believe in making the very 
best of my life, therefore, pursuing a further education.  Anyone 
can get a decent education, but what matters are your focus and 
how much you apply yourself.  The more education you can 
obtain, the more likely you will be successful in life.  I believe all 
my experiences since kindergarten through twelfth grade have 
taught me everything I need to know to start the first chapter of 
my life.” 
     Mariah is the daughter of Audie and Marlene Smith. 
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Upper-Division Scholarship Recipients continued 
 

    
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
 
              
       
       
       
       
       
       
       
       
       
       
       
       
       
       
       

    
       

            

              
       
       
       
       
       
       
       
       
       
       
       
       
       
       
       
       
       
       
       
       
       
       
       

            

       
       
       
       
       
       
   

 

 
 

Jadda Miller - $1,500 
 

  Jadda graduated from Red Bluff High School in 2007.  She 
has lived in Tehama County her whole life.  She has completed her 
studies at Shasta College and will be attending the University of 
California, Davis in the fall of this year.  She will be majoring in 
Sustainable Agriculture.  Jadda plans to earn her Master’s degree.  
Her goal is to one day become a policy maker for the USDA.  She 
would also like to become a restaurant owner. 
 Jadda has been actively involved with various clubs while  

she has been in college including:  University and Colleges Fight 
World Hunger; Amnesty International and Human Trafficking 
Awareness.  She has also been a volunteer with Healthy Shasta’s 
Chef at the Market, St. Elizabeth patient services and the Good 
News Rescue Mission. 
 In her essay, Jadda wrote about her concerns of a 
disconnect between the local farmer and rancher to the community 
and schools.  Jadda stated, “We need to get our children thinking 
about where their food actually comes from, which doesn’t consist 
of a box, wrapper, or plastic bag, but from the soil of our earth.” 

Lee Hofman - $1,500 
 

 A letter of recommendation was received on Jadda’s 
behalf from Leimone Waite, a Horticulture Instructor at Shasta 
College.  The letter states, “Jadda has shared with me her 
excitement and a vision towards developing a community that is 
both sustainable and supported by local agriculture.  She is already 
working with local growers, local restaurants and Edible Shasta-
Butte to promote our local food system both by teaching cooking 
classes and writing articles…I know she will be successful in her 
future educational and career plans.” 

 Lee graduated from Corning High School in 2010.  He  
has lived in Tehama County for four years.  Lee is a sophomore 
at Oregon State University.  He is majoring in Animal Science 
and minoring in Agriculture Science.  Upon the completion of his 
Bachelor’s degree, Lee plans to become an owner/operator of a 
cow and calf operation. 
 Lee has been involved in several clubs and 
organizations during his college years.  While at Oregon State 
University he has been the President of the Young Cattlemen’s 
Association, Vice-President in Collegiate FFA, and a member of 
the Dairy Club.  He has also volunteered his time with the Ag In 
The Classroom program and helped implement the Oregon State 
FFA Convention. 

 

 Lee wrote in his essay about the struggle of 
maintaining “fertile [agriculture] land, while still in strong 
production”, and the rural growth and development that California 
and Tehama County continues to see.  Lee expressed that he 
understands why families wish to live in such a beautiful area, 
and as farmers and ranchers we need to continue to educate the 
public on the need to keep fertile land in production.  

Adam Andreini - $1,500  James Males, a Professor at Oregon State University, 
submitted a letter of recommendation on Lee’s behalf.  Mr. Males 
states that, “Lee is a leader.  It is impressive that the Young 
Cattlemen’s Club elected him as a first year student to be their 
President.  I’ve been impressed by Lee’s organization in 
preparing for the meetings and his leadership of the meetings.  
He has already firmly established himself as a leader among his 
fellow students…”.   

 

 Adam is a 2008 graduate of Red Bluff High School.  He 
has also lived in Tehama County his whole life.  Adam began his 
college education at Questa Community College.  After realizing 
that he belonged in  Northern California, he transferred to Butte 
College and will be attending California State University, Chico in 
the fall.  He is majoring in Crop Science with a minor in Agriculture 
Business.  After earning his degree, Adam plans to pursue a career 
as a Pest Control Advisor and a Certified Crop Advisor. 
 Adam has been involved with the Horticulture Club, Bass 
Fishing Club, and the Agriculture Ambassadors Club while in 
college.  He has also volunteered his time with Frugal House Clean 
Up for the North State Symphony. 
 In his essay, Adam wrote about the promising future of 
agriculture in Tehama County.  He states that “farmers are investing 
in crops that are going to take several years to mature and start 
producing yields…Because agriculture is thriving, there are also 
more job positions available, which is why I am very happy to be 
involved in the industry.” 

A letter of recommendation was received on Adam’s 
behalf from Bruce Hicks, an Agriculture Instructor at Butte College.  
In Mr. Hicks letter he states, “He [Adam] has impressed me with is 
outstanding academic performance, civic engagement, and his 
determination to succeed.”  An additional letter was received from 
Mike  Landini, owner/operator of Divide Ranch Grass-Fed Beef.  Mr. 
Landini states, “He [Adam] is motivated and has worked very hard 
to continue to attend college while building his own yard care 
business and hunting guide operation… He has a deep 
understanding, respect and appreciation of what agriculture means 
to Northern California.” 
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Upper-Division Scholarship Recipients continued 

           
           
           
           
           
           
          
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
         
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
               
               
               
               
               
               
                       

 
 

 
Bailey Miller - $1,000 

 
 Bailey is another Red Bluff High School graduate.  She 
graduated in 2009 and has lived in Tehama County her whole 
life.  She is a student at California State University, Chico where 
she is majoring in Agriculture Business with a minor in Animal 
Science.   
 Throughout her college years, Bailey has been involved 
in several clubs and organizations including the Young Cattle-
men’s Association, Tehama County Farm Bureau, and the 
California Cattlemen’s Association.  She has also volunteered her 
time with the Ide Adobe State Park Docent Program and the 
Tehama District Fair 
 In her essay, Bailey wrote that the promising future of 
agriculture in Tehama County will be strong because of the 
continued education between farmer and non-farmer groups.  
She sees the huge importance of events and social activities that 
educate consumers about the commodities in Tehama County 
and California.  She states, “The future of Tehama County is in its 
youth…” knowledge must be passed on to the “younger 
generation and hope that they too will aspire to being a part of 
the agriculture community.” 
 Kari Dodd, the Manager of the Tehama Farm Bureau 
wrote a letter of recommendation in which she states, “She 
[Bailey] has shown her passion for agriculture through the many 
roles she has held in Tehama County.”  Another letter was 
received from Celina Johnson, Phd Associate Professor at CSU, 
Chico states that Bailey’s “positive attitude and desire to work 
hard will make her successful at anything she does!” 

\  \ ^ \  

Recent Gifts to the
Scholarship Fund 

 Once again, many friends of the Community 
Club have made contributions to the Scholarship Fund in memory 
of a loved one.  Every penny of these donations is awarded 
directly to outstanding Tehama County students to assist them 
with their college expenses. 
     The Scholarship Fund has received recent contributions in 
memory of the following individuals: 

 

Mike Prinz 
Latane Sale 

Ray Sebastian 
Bill Thorne 

Amelia Vasquez 
Carol Vikse 

 

     The Dairyville Community Club, Inc. welcomes all Scholarship 
Fund contributions. You may wish to make a general donation, a 
gift in memory, a donation to recognize a special person, an 
accomplishment or event.  Each donation is acknowledged with 
an embossed note card.  If you would like to make a contribution 
to the Fund, please include your name, the name of the person 
that you are honoring, the reason for the donation (i.e. in memory, 
retirement, birthday, etc.) and the name and address of the 
person that you would like to receive the acknowledgement.  
Contributions can be mailed to: 

Dairyville Community Club, Inc. 
Attn:  Scholarship Fund 

P.O. Box 973 
Los Molinos, CA  96055

 
 

Wildflower Race Donation 
     S.H.A.R.E.S.  

 The Dairyville Community Club, Inc. is delighted to 
announce that a $1,500 donation to the Upper-Division Agricultural 
Studies Scholarship Fund has been received from Team Sunsweet 
and Alan & Beverley Abbs.  Each year the Abbs organize and host 
the Wildflower Races which are held in Tehama County.  The 
donation is a result of the highly successful Wildflower Races and 
the Abbs’ desire to give back to the community.  Over 200 runners 
participated in the Races in April.   

      Program Update 
 

         Remember the free S.H.A.R.E.S. 
cards that were made available to all of the Community Club 
members at the Pancake Breakfast a couple of years ago?  
Well, we have wonderful news to report.  According to Treasurer, 
Mary Christensen, the Dairyville Community Club, Inc. has been 
sent a total of ten payments since May of 2010, and the total 
amount received is $2,186.91.   

 Each year members of the Community Club, also known 
at the “Cookie Queens [and Kings]” provide delicious homemade 
cookies for the runners to feast on following the Races.  We would 
like to take this opportunity to thank each of the 2012 Cookie 
Queens:  Joanne Carroll, Susie Mustaine, Sherri Prest, Alcy 
Thorne, Sandy Hunn, Marilyn Long, Velma Galbraith and Mary 
Christensen. 

 The way the program works is:  The company that 
owns Save Mart, S-Mart, Food Maxx and Lucky supermarkets 
gives a 3% donation to the Community Club for every dollar that 
is spent at one of their grocery stores.  Cardholders simply ask 
the cashier to swipe their S.H.A.R.E.S. card before they pay for 
their groceries and the DCC receives credits.  Team Sunsweet and the Abbs have contributed 

thousands of dollars to the Scholarship Fund over the last several 
years.  We appreciate all of their hard work and we thank them and 
Team Sunsweet for their very generous donation! 

 We would like to take this opportunity to thank all of 
you who have been using your card.  Keep up the good work!  
The Scholarship Fund grows every time you use your card! 6



 
 

New Bell Cabinet For  D.C.C. Gives To Cone Community 
Methodist ChurchLassen View School 

 The Dairyville Community Club, Inc. 
recently presented each Lassen View School teacher  
with a $200 gift card.  The teaching staff will be using 
their Staples gift cards to purchase much needed 
classroom supplies for the 2012 – 2013 school year.   

Many of you may not be aware of the fact that 
the Cone Community Methodist Church, in Dairyville, 
generously provides a room for the Orchard Festival Committee 
to meet in each month.  This is most helpful as it is centrally 
located and is large enough to accommodate the entire 
committee and guests.  

 The department heads were also given $200 gift 
cards so that they could purchase items for their specific 
areas including:  Music, Physical Education, Library, 
Office, and Kitchen. 

 The Committee recently thanked the Church by giving 
them a new cabinet to store their hand bells in.  This beautiful 
cabinet was built by Frank White, and was painted by his wife, 
Martha.  Frank and Martha are members of the Community 
Club and the Dairyville Orchard Festival Committee and also 
have a booth at the Festival each year where they sell their  
handmade and hand painted items.  The Community Club 
would like to thank Frank and Martha for the handsome cabinet.  

 We appreciate the privilege of being able to use 
the Lassen View School grounds each year for the 
Orchard Festival.  As a thank you the school 
Maintenance Department was provided with a $400 
Home Depot gift card.  This money will help offset some 
of the expenses of maintaining and beautifying the school 
grounds. 

 The next Orchard Festival meeting is scheduled for 
Monday, July 9, 2012 at 6:30p.m.  Please join us in the Cone 
Church Conference Room if you would like to become more 
involved, have Festival ideas or suggestions. 

 A total of $4,600 was given to the school.  Each 
staff member has been asked to let the Community Club 
know how their gift card was used.  We look forward to 
receiving their responses. 

 

Membership Renewals Made Easy 
 

Community Club memberships are due in June each year (unless you became a member during another month).  The 
easiest way to find out when your membership is due is to look at the address label on the front of this newsletter.  You will 
see your name followed by a date.  This is the date that your membership expires.  In the example below, the membership 
expires in June of 2012, which means that this membership is due for renewal.     
                     EXAMPLE

Mr. and Mrs. Perky Prune   6/12 
3456 Olive Way            
Dairyville, CA  96080 

Once again, this year we are trying something that we hope will make the renewal process easier for 
you.  To renew your membership, all you need to do is fill in the information below, include the appropriate fees, and place 
these two items in the self-addressed envelope that is enclosed.  You can either mail your membership items to us or you 
can bring them to the Pancake Breakfast on June 3rd. 
 
 

       Cut here and return with your payment or bring to the Pancake Breakfast on June 3, 2012.     
 

 
YES, I WOULD LIKE TO RENEW MY DAIRYVILLE COMMUNITY CLUB MEMBERSHIP! 
 
� Individual Membership- $7.50             Would you be interested in helping with the Pancake Breakfast,  
� Family Membership- $15.00              Orchard Festival, or Christmas Dinner?   

 

Name__________________________________________ 

Address________________________________________  

City__________________________  State____________    Please make you check or money order payable to: 

Telephone______________________________________  Dairyville Community Club, Inc.       


	DCC Newsletter- May 2012- p.1a.pdf
	DCC Newsletter- May 2012-p.2a
	DCC Newsletter- May 2012-p.3a
	DCC Newsletter- May 2012-p.4a
	DCC Newsletter- May 2012-p.5a
	DCC Newsletter- May 2012-p.6a
	DCC Newsletter- May 2012-p.7a

